


TOWN OF WOODRUFF
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
WOODRUFF COMMUNITY ROOM
April 20, 2021
   6:30 P.M

Please note this is a draft; the minutes will not be approved until April 19,2022

Notice of said meeting was posted in three posting places, on the Internet and news media notified. Board members present were chairman Michael Timmons, supervisors Corky Sheppard, Ray Christenson,  Andrea Reuland and Melissa Bucklew, clerk Julie Huotari, deputy clerk Bride Curtis, treasurer Melanie Litter, police department chief Corey Backhaus, road department supervisor Mike Pockat, road crew member Dave Meier, fire department chief Victor Gee, assistant fire chief Kyle Timmons, and LaVonne Timmons, Tom Granlund, Heidi Fink, Rick LaPlante, Jean LaPlante, Matt and Erin Sharp, Bill McCutchin, Phil Blazkowski.
Woodruff residents present including the board who were eligible to vote on town matters: 16. Non-residents present: 6.

CALL TO ORDER Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Timmons.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE U.S. FLAG The pledge was recited.

Timmons introduced the newest supervisor Melissa Bucklew and thanked outgoing supervisor Judy Allen and sexton Evelyn Lee for their years of service. He also said George Denis indicated he is no longer interested in his position as Woodruff Room Tax Commissioner and said he would welcome anyone who is willing to step into the position. 

APPROVE 2020 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES Chairman Timmons called for the approval of the 2020 annual meeting minutes from July 28. Meeting minutes had been provided with the packets of information to the audience. Motion by Sheppard, seconded by Reuland, to accept the 2020 annual meeting minutes as presented, voice vote; all aye (16).

ANNUAL REPORTS FROM THE ROAD DEPARTMENT, FIRE DEPARTMENT, POLICE DEPARTMENT AND BUILDING INSPECTOR 
· 1. Road supervisor Pockat said the department had a good summer and got a lot of work done. He touched on a number of those things and his written report included brushing roads, widening and graveling some roads, removing or grinding stumps, hauling debris, installing a gutter, cemetery cleanup and repair, sweeping roads, mowing, replacing fire numbers, picking up trash, shouldering all roads with gravel and cold patch, taking down dead trees, hauling sand and salt, constructing plexiglass shields and hand sanitizing stations, and hosting the annual MSHA class. His written report also included equipment maintenance to include installing a Hi-lift gate on the Sterling, rebuilding the sander on the Sterling, stripping the old squad and setting up the new squad, and replacing the rear leaf springs on the 2003 Oshkosh.
· 2. Fire Department Chief Gee said that in 2020 it was a pretty typical year, other than Covid. Calls were down a more due to less traffic and he thanked the police department for helping to keep the fire calls down. Members participated in numerous training, totaling nearly 900 hours, according to the written report.  Gee also spoke of the department’s new wild land firefighting truck and other equipment which was purchased by fundraising and grants at zero cost to the taxpayers, totaling nearly $100,000.
· 3. Police Chief Backhaus said 2020 was a weird year with Covid restrictions and the three months of lockdown, which decreased department numbers. He said the jail was selective on who they would take and he said the No. 1 goal was to keep the officers safe and healthy by being more reactionary. Dispatch calls were down 18% from 2019. The department again participated in boat patrol and snowmobile patrol which is 75% funded by DNR grants. He reported that his current staff consists of himself, detective Jeremy Herrmann, Ryan Schowalter, Brian Czlapinski and Stan Lewis, and the part-time staff consists of Devon Gaszak, Michael Czlapinski and Robert Retallick. He said there was no new squad purchase in 2020 and that he had purchased new bullet-proof vests, vest carriers, a new radio, and two new computer tablets. There was not a lot of travel training because of Covid but they did conduct in-house training and all the officers met their annual recertification training. Backhaus said because of the George Floyd incident, he also invested in training at the Leadership Academy so the officers could learn ways to control a subject without putting them at risk. He thanked everyone for supporting the Woodruff Police Department and said that his officers were very happy to work for the Town of Woodruff. Mike Timmons commended all departments for their work and said complaints from residents were very few and far between.
· 4. Chairman Timmons reported for building inspector Rick Clem of RC Inspection Agency who could not attend. In 2020 there were 13 new homes, six additions, 13 garages, and one boathouse for a total of 33 permits, all of which are a help to the tax roll.

2020 FINANCIAL REPORTS AVAILABLE FOR REVIEW
Huotari provided financial reports and a clerk’s summary. There were no questions.

SET DATE FOR 2022 ANNUAL MEETING Timmons set the next annual meeting for April 19, 2022.

TOPICS RAISED BY ELECTORS:

1.) Timmons spoke about the cold storage building which was previously approved. The plan is to put the cold storage where the existing community garden is behind the road department building. Timmons has been working with the community gardeners about possibly moving them to another piece of land in Minocqua that the Town of Woodruff owns and there was also an offer on said property. Nothing has been set in stone on either of those two things. He said he’s been in contact with a couple of builders and estimates the cost of the storage building will be $35-50 per square foot, depending on what the specifications are. He wants all the departments to come together to make a plan of what exactly is needed from the building so that we can move forward and get some actual quotes. 
2.) Timmons went into more detail about the property off Blumenstein Road near the Northwoods Animal Hospital that used to be an old dump. He said there was a verbal offer of $8,000 from an interested party earlier in 2021, who then gave a written offer of $7,000 with more stipulations. At the March 23 regular board meeting, the board took action not to go through with the sale but Timmons said that action would have to be nullified at a regular meeting because the agenda item was not specific enough to the property sale. The agenda item referred to only the community garden. Regardless, he said there needs to be cleanup and removal done on the property, and thought the town crew might be able to get a large portion of it done.

3.) Timmons reported that a new front-end loader was purchased with surplus funds in March for $155,243.00. There has been discussion since to replace the road department Oshkosh dump/plow truck. Pockat found two quotes so far: $455, 531.50 for a new Oshkosh, and $225,668.84 for an International. Timmons said the conversation would be continued at the regular meeting following the annual as it was an agenda item there.
4.) Timmons said the Dr. Kate Museum is trying to put together a publication for the Woodruff/Dr. Kate Centennial Celebration. Because the museum was shut down last year because of Covid, the cost of the publication wasn’t in their budget and they are seeking support of $1,300. Victor Gee made the motion to support the museum with its publication cost of $1,300, adding that it is one of the only community organizations in Woodruff. Jean LaPlante seconded the motion. Voice vote, all aye (16). Motion carried.
5.) Heidi Fink asked if there was any way the roads could be opened earlier than May 1 since the weather has been so nice. Kyle Timmons suggested roads should be open year-round. When asked, Backhaus said he didn’t see any issues with it. Fink made the motion to open roads for year-round use of wheeled ATV/UTV’s. Jean LaPlante seconded the motion. Voice vote; all aye (16). Motion carried.
6.) Tom Granlund wanted to know if there was anything that can be done to lower number of deer in town. Backhaus said complaints should be lodged with the Wisconsin DNR.
7.) Matt Sharp asked if the sale of the old dump property was null and void to which Timmons said it wasn’t, but it wasn’t acted on. Erin Sharp asked if the town would be cleaning it up and Timmons indicated that was the plan. 
8.) Pockat took a moment to thank Huotari for her effort in getting a better health insurance plan that saved the town and employees money, and he thanked the police department for doing their best to clean the roads before calling the road department. He also thanked the fire department for doing a good job.

The chairman called three times for more business and there was none. The meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
/s/
Julie Huotari, Clerk

APPROVED:  ________________



